817 herring Cove Road HALIFAX N. S. B3R 1Z1 January 2010

Dear Praying Friends,

One time 2000 seemed far away, and now here we are into 2010, Thank you for your prayers and financial support.

Danny and Nancy came for a service early in December.

After the service they asked if I had plans for New Year's day, as they wanted to be married. I told them we could talk about it.

We have not seen them since. It reminded us of a couple who were on their way home from the Legion on a Saturday night, who woke us at mid-night, wishing to be married.

We had four folk out to our Song Night in December, who had not been out before; A man who drives our car, a lady with whom we talked on her deck, and a couple invited by Laura.

We are praising the Lord for one couple who have been coming faithsully for the past few weeks to both Thursday and Sunday meetings. Another couple who had been quite regularly at Sunday meeting, now join us on Thursday.

In the hospital, there in Windsor, on December 23, I said a final good-bye to an old friend; 88 years old. We had a lot of little meetings in her home, and a lot of big meals around her table.

We were delayed by storm in getting up to the Windsor area with our key-board, but we visited several homes on the 29th. Please pray for two sisters: Goldie and Margaret.

We have been invited to another Nursing Home, number 5, for Bible study once a month, plus a Sunday service. They only have Sunday mass now.

Thank you again for your cards and gifts. If we have not answered, it may be that there is a delay. Sometimes mail comes in one week, sometimes two months.

May the Lord wonderfully bless in the days ahead,

Gerald and Laura Mosher